

Officer's Letters / Club News

President's Report

Well, it is officially Fall. When I look back to all the events that we had this year, I so proud of our club and our members. All the events were successful, and everyone had a great time. Thank you to all the event chairmen for all your hard work in organizing and running these events.

Based on our events, we were able to raise \$5500 for the Land of Lincoln Honor Flight. It was nice to see our club support such a great cause.

Speaking of events, we will have the member appreciation party Saturday Oct 15th starting at 2pm and running until Mr. Ross says it is over or when we run out of food and drinks. Come out an enjoy good food and free drinks. Should be a good time.



In addition, every Friday night we will be streaming Rochester Football games and every Sunday afternoon, we will have all NFL games on via the Sunday Ticket

package. Come out and enjoy some football. It is always a pleasure watching Todd May scream at the TV about how his fantasy football team is doing.



On Friday October 28 starting at 5:30, we will have our famous Trunk or Treat event for the kids. There will be food and fun things to do for the kids and adults. Henry and Lara Marbold and Nick and Shannon Griffith will be chairing the event. If interested in participating or helping, please contact Lara at 217-971-1664. Let's see if we can get plenty of members to participate and make it a fun time for the kids.

We are making progress on the front dock. Thanks to all that have helped so far on the dock. We hope to be done by end of October. Yes, Jeff, that is October 2022. Anchor merchandise is now available on our online store through with Greco Graphics. Here is the link to the store: https://stores.inksoft.com/anchorboatclub The store is open until October 15th. So go online and order your Anchor merchandise before the store closes.

Last random thought, we are looking at having some events this fall and winter. Some ideas include a trivia night, a dinner theatre, indoor bags tournament, etc. If you have an idea, please feel free to share with any officers or me. We want to continue to have functions that will bring people out to our club so they can enjoy it.

Let's keep on improving and growing our club to make it the best club on the lake. Remember it is your club, please come out and enjoy it.

Queen of Hearts Drawings

That's right...2nd and 4th Fridays at the Anchor Boat Club! Tickets go on sale around 6:30pm, Drawing at 8:00pm.

Come out and join the festivities, enjoy a cold drink, and win some money! Anyone interested in putting on a simple food service that night or any Queen Drawing night, please contact



John Finnell at johnfinnell@comcast.net.

Mowing Reminder

The Grounds Chair would like to ask members to not mow under the trees. Volleyball/baseball fields are ok. Also, boat trailer owners need to keep the area around their trailers clear so they can be mowed easily.

Officer's Letters / Club News

Club Appreciation Party

The Anchor Boat Club Appreciation Party has been set for Saturday, October 15th from 2:00pm until ???.

Free food & booze will be available for members and spouses.

For more information, please contact Jeff Ross at your convenience.



Thanks from Joe Teer Jr.

I would like to thank everyone for the hard work putting on this year's 2022 Chicken Fry. The numbers for the Fry were very good. We made some money and had a ton of fun. I could not do this event without the help of the membership, especially my team who I will not mention for all of their hard work. You all know how you are! Thanks again!



On another note, Anchor Boat Club Breakfast with Santa will be on Saturday, December 10. This is a good event for the kids. Menu will be pancakes, sausage and

bacon. Drinks included. Children are free and \$5 meals for adults! Santa will arrive around 10:00am. More to come in upcoming newsletters.

Suggestions

We are looking for suggestions from our club members on what the club can do to help boost membership.

If you have any ideas, please present them to our membership chair Matt Zeidler at your earliest convenience. We appreciate your help!



Looking for New Members

Always happy to see some fresh faces around the ABC!

If you know anyone who may be interested in joining the Club), be sure to have them contact our Membership Chair Matt Zeidler to learn more.

Upcoming Newsletter Change

It was recently discussed about discontinuing the print version of our newsletter due to low enrollment, additional expenses, and difficulties when changes occur.



It was the decision at the September ABC Officers Meeting we would discontinue printing & mailing our newsletters starting January 2023. That being said, we will still continue to produce and make available our monthly newsletters. Each month, the newsletter will be available in digital form on the Anchor Boat Club website (https://wwwanchorboatclub.net) for downloading/viewing. An alert will be sent each month via email & text when the newsletters are ready.



Birthdays

10/04	Brett Isenburg	10/26	Tony Angeli			
10/08	Jim Cannamela	10/29	10/29 Tracy Tuxhorn			
10/09	Kent Hammond Jr.	ı				
	Brett Tackett					
10/13	Jeffrey Jones					
10/15	Michael Angeli					
10/19	Artie Nolan					



Anniversaries

10/01	Kent & Season Hammond
10/05	Jim & Sonja Mc Grath
	Ryan & Melissa Jerome
10/08	Artie & Abby Nolan
10/09	Ryan & Megan Amerson
10/10	Chuck & Susan Horrighs
10/11	Chris & Lindsey Dutcher
	Alan & Lindsay Howard
	John & Lorinda Finnell
10/12	Jeff & Mari Ross
	Aaron & Amy Phillips
10/18	Kevin & Becky Beck
	Dan & Tracy Poggi
10/21	John (Pete) & Mary Janice Endres
	Jason Ruggless & Christina Ruggles
10/22	Jim & Carolyn Havens
10/29	Matt & Laura Kuchar
10/31	Patrick & Kelly Streeval

Members



Please remember to enter all work hours as soon as possible to ensure accurate reporting. All members who donate their

valuable time should be recognized for their efforts whether you are active, probationary, or honorary. These efforts help keep our club running for all of our members to enjoy.

~ Matt Zeidler, Membership Chair

OFFICERS / COMMITTEE CHAIRS

President Vice-President Financial Secretary Treasurer Recording Secretary Sargeant At Arms Board of Governors	Mike Covey Brett Tackett John Hawkins Eric Staley Tracy Tuxhorn Zach Spraetz Damon Cozadd Jeremy Maggiore Rick Eubanks Terri Smith
Bar Building Campground Chicken Fry Dock Entertainment Fish Fry Grounds Kitchen Lake Council Membership Newsletter/Social Media Purchaser Fall Festival Spooner Tournament	Jeff Ross Mike Broglin SJ Martin Joe Teer Jr. Sam Cooper Norman Reeves Jr. Devin Phillips Ed Hedge Lisa Dyer John Finnell / Chuck Finnell Matt Zeidler Gary Bach Grant Bradley SJ Martin Mark Houston

Calendars

October

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
						01
02	03	04 Membership Meeting	05	06	07	08
09	10	11	12	13	Queen of Hearts Drawing	Member Appreciation Party
16	17	18	19	20	21	22
23 30	24 31	25 Officers Meeting	26	27	Trunk or Treat Queen of Hearts Drawing	29



